

## STATE OF TENNESSEE

## DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES

Davy Crockett Tower, 9<sup>th</sup> Floor 500 James Robertson Parkway Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1204

July 15, 2024

Mr. Dudney Fox
Principal
FOXPE
e-copy: dudney@foxpe.com
2711 Berrywood Dr
Nashville, TN 37204

Subject: Ocoee Utility District

**County: Bradley** 

**Wastewater Project Number: 23.0189** 

**Project: Graywood Farms North Treatment facility and STEP collection** 

system (57 lots)

Dear Mr. Fox:

The Department of Environment and Conservation, Division of Water Resources, has received your request for an extension of time to complete the project, previously approved under project number 23.0189 on August 3, 2023. On the basis that no revisions were made to the original submittal, this letter shall demonstrate an extension of one year. Approval now expires on August 3, 2025.

The Division of Water Resources is authorized to inspect the construction work to verify compliance with the approved plans and specifications, which are on the site. <u>Therefore, the engineer shall notify our staff at the Chattanooga Environmental Field Office by calling (423) 634-5745 before the start of construction.</u>

The Division's most recent *Design Criteria for Review of Sewage Works Construction Plans and Documents* is available on our website: <a href="https://www.tn.gov/environment/permits/water-permits1/plans-review-and-approval-for-sewage-works-construction-projects.html">https://www.tn.gov/environment/permits/water-permits1/plans-review-and-approval-for-sewage-works-construction-projects.html</a>.

To expedite matters, please reference the wastewater project number 23.0189 on any future correspondence. If we may be of any assistance, please feel free to contact Mr. Michael Bascom, E.I. at (423) 585-7879 or by E-mail at *Michael.Bascom@tn.gov*.

Sincerely,

Angela Jones, P.E.

Manager, Engineering Services Unit

cc: Water-Based Systems File

Mr. Christopher Strupp, P.E., Project Engineer, OHM Advisors, chris.strupp@ohm-advisors.com

Mr. Ben Witt, Ocoee Utility District, ben.witt@ocoeeutilitydistrict.org

Ms. Jennifer H. Innes, Unit Manager, TDEC - Chattanooga Environmental Field Office, Jennifer.Innes@tn.gov

Mr. Tim Lawson, General Manager, Ocoee Utility District, timoud@bellsouth.net